
Welcome - Guest Information 
Welcome to First Christian Reformed Church of Bellflower. We are glad you are worshipping 
with us this morning.  We hope that you will be blessed today by the love of God and by our 
church family.  If you would like us to connect with you, please connect with us through the 
card at the bottom of this page.  Please fill it out, tear it off, and drop it into the collection 
plate. 

Some information that might be of interest to you this morning: 

 Our worship service is usually about 70 minutes long and includes song, prayer, sharing 
about our ministry, and preaching from God’s Word.  We celebrate communion every 
other month on the 2nd Sunday of the month. 

 Children age three through first grade are invited to Children’s Worship.  The kids are 
invited to leave for children’s worship part-way through the service and remain there 
until the service is finished.  You can retrieve your children from the upstairs room  

 behind the front of the Sanctuary (go through the doors at the back end of the inner  
 garden area, up the stairs, and take a left). 

Ministry Opportunities available for everyone (September – May): 

 Family Night we meet together on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month.  We  
   have dinner in the Social Hall from 5:45-6:30.  At 6:30 there are opportunities for both  
   children and adults to grow in faith: 

  - Cadets (for boys) in grades 2-8.  
  - GEMS (for girls) in grades 1-8. 
  -  Shema is the name of our youth group for students in junior high and high school. 
  - Adults meet together for a Bible study led by our pastor. 

 Coffee Break:  Ministry for women that meets each Thursday morning from 9:30-11:00.  
 All women are invited for a time of singing, Bible study, prayer, and treats. 

 Men’s Life:  Bible study meets at church on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of the month.   

 Care Groups:  We have several (small groups) that meet during the week for Bible  
 study, prayer and fellowship. 
———————————————————————————————–——————————— 

If you would like us to connect with you, please fill in the information that you would like us 
to have and we will connect with you this week.  If there is more you would like us to know 
about you, feel free to write it on the back. 

Name:__________________________________________________ 

Phone: _________________________________________________ 

Email: __________________________________________________ 

Check if you would like more information about: 
___ Children’s Ministries  
___ Coffee Break Ministry 
___ Bible studies or Small Groups for adults  
___ BellOne Midweek (newsletter by email) 
___ If you have a prayer need, please indicate that you would like a call. 

      

Welcome to First Christian Reformed Church of Bellflower 
  We are glad you are worshipping with us this morning.  We hope that  

   you will be blessed today by the love of God and by our church family.   
__________________________________ 

  Gathering for Praise & Prayer 

Hearing God’s Word  
     Luke 24:13-35 

   Eyes Opened, Minds Blown, Hearts on Fire 

 “When we walk with the Lord in the light of His word, what a glory  
 he sheds on our way.” What happens when two disciples on the road  
 to Emmaus are discipled by the resurrected Christ?  

 Responding as God Sends us into His World 
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Menu 
Enchiladas,  
Rice & Beans 
Chips, Salsa and 
Guacamole 

Prayers of the Church 

 Annie Biggs, Ron Talsma continue to recuperate from surgery. 

 Rob Bailey, Doug Brink Jr., Brenda Duimstra, Sandy Lewis, Mindy 
Miller, and Pat DeVries as they continue receiving treatments for cancer.  
Please keep them in your prayers for complete healing. 

 Prayers for those who are in the home, confined to their own home, or 
who are suffering from various medical issues:  

 JoAnn Algra, Annie Hogan, Donna McIllwain, Richard & Johanna Pool and 
 Christine Stout. 
________________________________________________________________ 
Care Group (Sunday morning) 
The Sunday morning Care Group with Larry & Linda Van Otterloo will 
be on an extended break and will not meet on April 8, 15, 22 and 29.  
We will also be off for May 6 so everyone can attend the church picnic and 
May 13 is Mother’s Day.  However, we will resume our meetings on Sunday, 
May 20th.  Enjoy the break, we look forward to seeing everyone again in May!  
Be sure to circle the above dates on your calendars as a reminder, and don’t 
forget to attend the Church Picnic on May 6! 
________________________________________________________________ 
Tuesday Morning Prayer Group 
We invite you to join us for a time of prayer in the Sanctuary every 
Tuesday morning at 7:00 a.m.  We will have the side door open near 
the office for you to come in.  Everyone is welcome and if your schedule only 
allows you to come for a few minutes, that’s fine.  This is the kind of event 
where people can come and go.  
________________________________________________________________ 
The PLAN 
Please join us this Wednesday, April 11, at 5:00 p.m. as the PLAN meets for 
dinner at the El Dorado Park Golf Course Restaurant, 2400 Studebaker Rd. in 
Long Beach.  Any questions, please contact Annie Biggs. 
________________________________________________________________ 
Final Sunday School/Growth Group Classes 
April 15th, April 22nd and April 29th are our final Sunday School/ Sunday 
Growth Group classes for children and adults for the ministry year.  Our last 
adult topic is Gospel Shaped Outreach.  "Many Christians prefer to leave  
evangelism to church leaders and gifted individuals, but all believers are called 
to make disciples.  The Gospel Shaped Outreach course points us back to the 
gospel where we discover the proper motivation to work together as a church 
to share the gospel message with those who are lost without Christ.”  

www.bellonecrc.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/Gospel-Shaped-Outreach.mp4  

http://www.bellonecrc.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/Gospel-Shaped-Outreach.mp4


Opportunities of Service   
If for some reason you are unable to serve, please find a replacement and contact the church 
office with the names of those taking your place. 

 Today:           Next Sunday: 
Charles & Nasreen Kundan                   Greeters Ryan & Kandice Van Otterloo  
Barbara Mitchell Karen Sybesma, and  
 Grace Vander Weide 
Kevin Wigboldy, RJ Van Kampen           Ushers Jack Van Zwaluwenburg 
and Kate Van Kampen       
Joel Ver Velde, Scott Sovern         Parking Guards Steve Abrahams and boys 
Karla Evans                                               Library Fannie Schelhaas 
Lisa Wigboldy, Ashley Ver Velde          Nursery Amy Brink, Kate Van Kampen 
Kim Looney, Jacob Looney       Children’s Worship  Kim Looney, Jacob Looney  
Chuck & Verla Aardema                Coffee Servers* Chuck & Verla Aardema 

*Coffee served by the big tree adjacent to the church steps. 

Birthdays and Anniversaries: 
Krystal Howland, Kandice Van Otterloo, Mr. & Mrs. Mike Dalton (8),  

Tyler Mason, Ted White, (9), Mrs. Marie Kroeze (10) 
Missionaries E-mails:    

Please send an e-mail, card or letter to our missionaries regularly. 
Doug & Emily Eli - emily.eli@frontierventures.org 
James & Barbarita Lee - missionarylee@gmail.com 
Kevin & Michelle Suwyn - ksuwyn@centralamerica.younglife.org 
Roger & Karen Van Otterloo - roger-karen_vanotterloo@sil.org 

______________________________________________________________________ 
First Christian Reformed Church of Bellflower 
17603 Ardmore Avenue - Bellflower, CA 90706 
www.bellonecrc.com 

Office Information: 
Debbie Smith - 562-866-5577 or Bell1office@hotmail.com 
Pastor Zach Vandenberg - 970-672-7697 or zachvdb@gmail.com 
Aaron Solomon-Mills - 562-556-0156 or aaronsolomonmills@gmail.com 

Council 2017-2018 
Tom Byma-President, Ralph Clark-Vice President, Greg Cook-Clerk,  

Sheri Admiraal-Vicar, Charles Kundan –Sacraments,  
Ryan Van Otterloo-Chair of Deacons, Linda Van Otterloo-Secretary/Correspondence, Nick 

Westerbeek-Vicar of Deacons, Bob Struiksma-Treasurer,  
Gus Robles-Assistant Treasurer,  Annie Biggs-Benevolence  

Districts 2016-2017  
District #1 - (Aardema—De Jong)  Elder: Ralph Clark, Deacon: Annie Biggs 
District #2 - (Do—A. Hogan)  Elder: Tom Byma, Deacon: Nick Westerbeek  
District #2 - (R. Hogan—Longworth) Elder: Greg Cook, Deacon: Bob Struiksma 
District #3 - (Looney—J. Struiksma)  Elder: Sheri Admiraal, Deacon: Linda Van Otterloo  
District #4 - (M. Struiksma—Wigboldy)  Elder: Charles Kundan, Deacon: Gus Robles 

Coffee Break 
Coffee Break Women’s Bible study meets this Thursday at 9:30 a.m.   
We offer free Nursery care along with Bible study and crafts for all 
preschoolers.  Contact Dora Clark with any questions.   

Join us every Thursday and bring a friend...everyone is welcome! 
_________________________________________________________________ 
Family Night 

Join us again on Wednesday, April 18, for Family Night!  We will gather 
for dinner at 5:45 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall then our ministries at 
6:30 p.m.  Everyone is welcome! Please join us and bring a friend.   
Adults Class (Sanctuary), Cadets (Parish House), Gems (Room 4) 

_________________________________________________________________ 
Reminders this Week 
 Prayer Group meets this Tuesday at 7:00 a.m. in the Sanctuary. 
 Sewing Circle has their monthly meeting this Tuesday at 9:00 a.m. 

in the Social Hall.   
 MenΩs Life meets this Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. for Bible study.  Join us and 

bring a friend. 
 Coffee Break Women’s Bible Study meets every Thursday at 9:30 a.m.  

Please join us and bring a friend.  Everyone is welcome!  
 Sunday School, Catechism and Adults Class will not meet today, but will 

resume next Sunday, April 15. 
 Family Night resumes on Wednesday, April 18.  We will gather for dinner 

at 5:45 p.m. followed by our ministries at 6:30 p.m. (Cadets, Gems, and 
Adults Class).  Please join us and bring a friend.   

 Care Group will be on an extended break for the next several weeks and 
will resume meeting again on May 20. 

________________________________________________________________ 
Here's what's on for the 2018 Church picnic! 
May 6th 11:30-3:30 at Liberty Park in Cerritos 
19211 Studebaker Rd.  
Join us for an afternoon of sports, burgers and dogs, games 
for the whole family, sunshine and good company!  Invite 
friends, family, neighbors, coworkers, former members - let 
them know all this coming month that this picnic is the coolest thing we've ever 
done!  Please bring either a bag of chips or a dessert, and prepare to lend your 
time to clean up and helping out during the picnic!  EVERYBODY CHIPS IN!  
The Fellowship Team and BellOne Council will provide everything else!  Enter a 
pie in our picnic contest for bragging rights!  Enjoy softball, kickball, volleyball, 
frisbee golf and a great playground for the kids!  May the joy of participation in 
Christ be made known in everything we do! 



Around Town 
Affordable Treasures 

 Please Help Our Grand Re-Opening!  We Need Donations! 
In preparation for the grand re-opening, we need your help!  We are in 
need of donations.  All donations are welcome and we especially need 
CLOTHING!  

Donation Center is open  
M-F 9:00 a.m. – рΥлл p.m. Sat 9:00 a.m. – нΥлл p.m. 

17829 Bellflower Blvd. Bellflower, 90706  
(562) 866-0060 

 All donations are tax deductible and we will have a donation slip.  
 Affordable Treasures is a Christian non-profit organization benefiting  
 surrounding communities of Bellflower.  All proceeds go to Valley Christian  
 Schools, Artesia Christian Home, Bethany Christian Services. 

 ITEMS NOT CURRENTLY ACCEPTED:  
 Mattress, refrigerators, stoves, freezers, hazardous waste, chemicals,  
 paints, pesticides, furniture that is broken, toilets, vehicles, tires, or  
 car batteries 
 

This Week at BellOne  
is our Easter Break 

Sunday  
  9:30 a.m. Worship 
12:15 p.m. New Dawn 

Tuesday 
  7:00 a.m. Prayer Group 
  9:00 a.m. Sewing Circle 

Wednesday 
  7:00 p.m.  MenΩs Life   

Thursday 
  8:30 a.m. Coffee Break Staff Meeting 
  9:30 a.m. Coffee Break 
  7:00 p.m. New Dawn 

Saturday      
  8:30 a.m. Praise Team Practice 

 
  _____________________________________________________________ 
Deacon’s Corner 

Offering Schedule—April 2018 

   01:  Resonate Global Mission 
   08:  General Fund 
   15:  Back to God Ministries 
   22:  Kids Hope 
   29:  General Fund and Faith Promise 

This morning’s Offering:  General Fund 

 All loose monies and checks will go to the designated offering.  If you  
 desire your offering to go elsewhere, please use the white envelopes in 
 the  pews and write the desired cause on the blank provided.  All budget  
 envelopes will always go to the general fund.  

 If you are a guest with us this Sunday, you are invited to give but are under  
 no obligation to do so.  Offerings are taken as an act of worship and  
 thankfulness to God, acknowledging that all we have is given to us by Him. 

Office Hours  
Monday - Thursday 
8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Friday - Closed 

 
 
 

All announcements for 
the Midweek and Bulletin 

are due every Tuesday  
morning by 10:00 a.m.  


